Freedom of Information Act 2000 – street lighting
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1)
Are you the local authority responsible for streetlights in your area? (If no, please go directly to question 7)

Answer: Yes 
2)
Have you, or are you in the process of changing your streetlights to LED lighting? If so, please can you tell me how many lights or the percentage of lights which are now LED.

Converted over 33,000 existing sodium street lights to LED units complete with central management system enabling the diming of street lights at off peak traffic periods.

3)
If you have or are changing your streetlights to LEDs can you give estimates for:

a)
the amount of CO2 saved annually compared to the old lighting

saved 7857 tonnes of CO2, that’s a saving of 69% compared to the old sodium street lighting energy consumption.

b)
the amount of money saved annually compared to the old lighting

Saving just over £1 million annually.

4)
If you have not changed your lighting to LEDs please can you say what the main barriers (e.g. cost) are to doing so.

N/A

5)
Do you operate a system of either dimming or switching off streetlights for some of the hours of darkness? If so, please give details (times/percentage of lights etc)

The LED street lights are generally dimmed to 75% of its full output power at 7pm and a then to 50% at 10pm.
6)
If you operate such a system, can you give estimates for:

a)
The amount of CO2 saved annually from the system

Approximately 1650 Tonnes of CO2, that’s  saving of 21% from dimming the LED units.

b)
The amount of money saved annually from the system.

Approximately £210,000 annually.

7)
How many street light electric vehicle charging points are there in your area?

None at present, but we hope to install 17 street lighting electric vehicle charging points by April 2019.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


